
 

 

PUBLIC WORKS 
 

 
Purpose 
Approve Intergovernmental Agreement (IGA) between Adams County and Commerce 
City for cost sharing for the Dahlia Street Project between East 69th Avenue and State 
Highway 224.  Resolution No. 2020-88 authorizes the Mayor and the City Clerk to 
sign the IGAwith Adams County, substantially in the form attached, on behalf of the 
City. 
 
Background / Summary 
Dahlia Street between East 69th Avenue and State Highway 224 (74th Avenue) has a 
mixture of unincorporated Adams County and Commerce City residents.  The overall 
objective of this project is to improve roadway safety, capacity, mobility, pedestrian 
facilities, and the drainage system on Dahlia Street.  The design for the project will be 
advertised and awarded in the first quarter of 2021.  The construction for the project is 
expected to begin in 2022 and be completed in 2023. Adams County is responsible 
for design and construction of the project. 
 
The attached IGA outlines the City’s contribution as $946,830 with a cap of 
$1,000,000 toward the project.  The estimated cost for the project is $3,070,800.  The 
City has budgeted $1,000,000 for the project. 
 
Financial Impact 
The Dahlia Street Project is funded from the Capital Improvements and Preservation 
Plan budget and funding from Adams County.  The total estimated budget is 
$3,070,800 with a maximum contribution from Commerce City of $1,000,000 and 
Adams County funding the rest of the project. 
 
Staff Recommendation 
Approve IGA authorizing Commerce City to contribute $1,000,000 to the Dahlia Street 
Project between East 69th Avenue and State Highway 224. 

To:     Honorable Mayor and Members of City Council 

From:     Brent Soderlin, City Engineer 

Subject:  Resolution Authorizing Intergovernmental Agreement between Adams 
    County and Commerce City Regarding Cost-Sharing for Dahlia Street 
    Improvement Project 

Date:     November 6, 2020 

 


